
Pope Francis Plans Visit to South
America Later This Year

La Paz, January 20 (RHC-teleSUR) -- Pope Francis has announced that he plans to visit Bolivia,
Paraguay and Ecuador. The world religious leader will begin his South American tour in July. Francis
ended his five day tour of the Philippines this week.

During a press conference in La Paz, Bolivian President Evo Morales confirmed that the pope will visit
Bolivia after visiting Paraguay. After his stay in Bolivia, Pope Francis will head to Ecuador.

The Bolivian president said: “They’ve communicated to us that it’s going to start in Paraguay. I still don’t
have any information about how many days he’ll spend here, but I have to start to prepare for the pope’s
visit.”

At the private meeting held at The Vatican in late October between Evo Morales and Pope Francis, the
Catholic leader expressed his interest in visiting Bolivia during 2015.

The only pope to visit Bolivia was John Paul II in 1988.

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/internacionales/44111-pope-francis-plans-visit-to-south-america-later-
this-year
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